
 

 

Totternhoe CE Academy  

November Newsletter  

An adventure for the mind 

and a home for the heart  

Our Value for NEXT half -term is Courage . 

We can show Courage by:  

¶ Doing the right thing, not the easy thing  

¶ Facing a challenge  

¶ Stepping out of our comfort zone  

ƘǧǇΥκκǿǿǿΦǘƻǧŜǊƴƘƻŜΦōŜŘǎΦǎŎƘΦǳƪ    ŜƳŀƛƭΥ ǘƻǧŜǊƴƘƻŜϪŎōŎΦōŜŘǎΦǎŎƘΦǳƪ 

 

2ÙÀĖ sÀĖÙĀġĚ ÀĀÓ -ÀĖÙĖĚˋ  
 
¢ëÀĀ÷ ĴĆĥ æĆĖ Àúú ĴĆĥĖ ĚĥēēĆĖġ Ĳíġë ġëÙ ĀÀġíıíġíÙĚˋ ĥē-ÎĆÿíĀç -ëĖíĚġÿÀĚ öĥÿēˡ
ÙĖ ÓÀĴˋ ĚĥēēĆĖġíĀç ġëÙ ÎëĆíĖ Àġ zġ GíúÙĚ ÀĀÓ ġëÙ 2ĥĀĚġÀÌúÙ ġĆĖÎë úíçëġ ēÀĖÀÓÙ
˜ĆĥĖ ÌíççÙĚġ ġĥĖĀ Ćĥġ ġĆ ÓÀġÙˍ˝ː µÙ ÀēēĖÙÎíÀġÙ íġ íĚ À ĖÙÀúúĴ ÌĥĚĴ ġíÿÙ ÀĀÓ Àúú
Ćæ ġëÙĚÙ ÀÎġíıíġíÙĚ ĲĆĥúÓ ĀĆġ ÌÙ À ĚĥÎÎÙĚĚ ĲíġëĆĥġ ĴĆĥĖ ĚĥēēĆĖġː  
 
µÙ ëÀıÙ ĚĆÿÙ ĚġÀææ úÙÀıÙĖĚ ġëíĚ ġÙĖÿ˕ ĲÙ ÀĖÙ ıÙĖĴ ĚĆĖĖĴ ġĆ ĚÙÙ
_ĖĚ µÀçĚġÀææ úÙÀıÙ ĥĚ æĆĖ À æĥúú ġíÿÙ ēĆĚíġíĆĀ Àġ À úĆÎÀú ĚÎëĆĆúː KÙĖ íĀıĆúıÙˡ
ÿÙĀġ Ĳíġë ġëÙ zĕĥíĖĖÙúĚ íĀ `ĥĖġĥĖÙ ëÀĚ ÌÙÙĀ ĆĥġĚġÀĀÓíĀç ÀĀÓ ĚëÙ Ĳíúú ÌÙ ĚĆĖÙˡ
úĴ ÿíĚĚÙÓː -ÀĖúÀ KĆĥçëġĆĀ ˜2ÙēĥġĴ sĖÙ-ĚÎëĆĆú úÙÀÓÙĖ˝ íĚ ÀúĚĆ úÙÀıíĀç ĥĚ ġĆ
úĆĆ÷ ÀæġÙĖ ëÙĖ ĀÙĲ ÀĖĖíıÀúː µÙ ġëÀĀ÷ ëÙĖ ıÙĖĴ ĚíĀÎÙĖÙúĴ æĆĖ Àúú ëÙĖ ëÀĖÓ ĲĆĖ÷
ÓĥĖíĀç ëÙĖ ġíÿÙ ëÙĖÙː ¢ëÙ ĆġëÙĖ Ìíç ÎëÀĀçÙ Ĳíúú ÌÙ ġëÀġ _ĖĚ sÙġëÙĖíÎ÷ ëÀĚ ÓÙˡ
ÎíÓÙÓ íġ íĚ ġíÿÙ ġĆ ëÀĀç ĥē ġëÙ vµM ēíĀĀĴ ÀĀÓ ēĥġ ÀĲÀĴ ġëÙ çúíġġÙĖ ÀĀÓ ÙĀöĆĴ ëÙĖ
ĖÙġíĖÙÿÙĀġː _ĖĚ sÙġëÙĖíÎ÷ ëÀĚ ÌÙÙĀ ÀĀ íĀġÙçĖÀú ÀĀÓ ÷ÙĴ ēúÀĴÙĖ ĆĀ ġëÙ ġÙÀÎëˡ
íĀç ġÙÀÿ Àġ ¢ĆġġÙĖĀëĆÙ ÀĀÓ ĲÙ ÀĖÙ Àúú çĆíĀç ġĆ ÿíĚĚ ëÙĖ ÓĖÙÀÓæĥúúĴˋ ÀúġëĆĥçë
ġëÙĖÙ íĚ ÀĀ ĆēÙĀ íĀıíġÙ ĚëĆĥúÓ ĚëÙ çÙġ ÌĆĖÙÓˍˍ µÙ ĲíĚë ëÙĖ Àúú ġëÙ ÌÙĚġ ÀĀÓ
ġëÀĀ÷ ëÙĖ æĆĖ Àúú ëÙĖ ÓÙÓíÎÀġÙÓ ĴÙÀĖĚ Àġ ġëÙ ĚÎëĆĆúː 
 
µÙ ÎĆĀçĖÀġĥúÀġÙ vÙÌÙÎÎÀ µÀġÙĖĚ ĆĀ ēÀĚĚíĀç ëÙĖ Zʸ 8·Ez ¢ ÀĲÀĖÓ ÙÀĖúíÙĖ
ġëíĚ ĴÙÀĖˋ ÀĀÓ ĆĀ ëÙĖ ēĆĚíġíĆĀ ÀĚ ēÙĖÿÀĀÙĀġ 2ÙēĥġĴ sĖÙ-zÎëĆĆú úÙÀÓÙĖː 

µÙ ĲÙúÎĆÿÙ _Ė GĖÀëÀÿ VĆĀÙĚ ġĆ ġëÙ ġÙÀÿ ĀÙĳġ ġÙĖÿ ÀĚ ĆĥĖ ĀÙĲ ĚíġÙ ÀçÙĀġː
zĆÿÙ Ćæ ĴĆĥ Ĳíúú ÷ĀĆĲ ëíÿ ÀúĖÙÀÓĴ ÀĚ À ēĖÙ-ĚÎëĆĆú ēÀĖÙĀġ ÀĀÓ M ÷ĀĆĲ ġëÙ ĖÙĚġ
Ćæ ġëÙ ġÙÀÿ ÀĖÙ ĆıÙĖ ġëÙ ÿĆĆĀ ġëÀġ ĲÙ ëÀıÙ À ĚíġÙ ÀçÙĀġ Àġ úÀĚġˍ µÙ ÀúĚĆ ëÀıÙ
ÀÓıÙĖġĚ Ćĥġ Àġ ġëÙ ÿĆÿÙĀġ æĆĖ ġĲĆ ÀēēĖÙĀġíÎÙĚëíē ēĆĚíġíĆĀĚː Mæ ĴĆĥ ÷ĀĆĲ íæ
ÀĀĴĆĀÙ úĆĆ÷íĀç æĆĖ Zʷ 8·Ez ¢ ĆĖ ÿÀíĀ ĚÎëĆĆú ¢ ēĆĚíġíĆĀˋ ēúÙÀĚÙ ÓíĖÙÎġ ġëÙÿ
ġĆ ĆĥĖ ĲÙÌ ĚíġÙː µÙ Ĳíúú ÀúĚĆ ÌÙ ÀÓıÙĖġíĚíĀç ĆıÙĖ ġëÙ ëĆúíÓÀĴ æĆĖ À `ĥĖġĥĖÙ ÀĚˡ
ĚíĚġÀĀġː  

M ĲĆĥúÓ úí÷Ù ġĆ ġÀ÷Ù ġëíĚ ĆēēĆĖġĥĀíġĴ ġĆ ĲíĚë ĴĆĥ Àúú À ıÙĖĴ ÿÙĖĖĴ -ëĖíĚġˡ
ÿÀĚ ÀĀÓ ëĆēÙ ĴĆĥ Àúú ÙĀöĆĴ ġíÿÙ Ĳíġë úĆıÙÓ ĆĀÙĚ Àġ ġëíĚ íÿēĆĖġÀĀġ ġíÿÙ íĀ ġëÙ
-ëĖíĚġíÀĀ ÎÀúÙĀÓÀĖː M ëĆēÙ ĴĆĥ Àúú ëÀıÙ À ĚĥēÙĖ ĀÙĲ ĴÙÀĖ ÀĀÓ ĲÙ Ĳíúú ĚÙÙ ĴĆĥ
ĚÀæÙúĴ ÌÀÎ÷ íĀ ʶʴʵʽˍ 
 
_ĖĚ +ÀġÙĚ 

Dates for your diary 

December 

7th Dunstable Torchlight Carols 6.30pm 

11th Grove Theatre Panto trip 10am 

12th EYFS Nativity 2pm; Y4 Mary Poppins 

at Manshead 

13th EYFS Nativity 10am 

14th Achievement Assembly 2.30pm + 

Glee ôWatch Me Danceõ; Memorial Hall 

Christmas party  3.45-5.30pm 

18th Christmas Dinner Day; Community 

Tea party 2.15pm 

20th House Challengeñam; Christmas 

party ðpm. You may bring party clothes 

for the afternoon. 

21st Carol Service at St Giles 9.30am. 

Wear Christmas Jumpers! 

WHOLE SCHOOL 1.30pm FINISH 

January 

4th Staff INSET 

7th Wow! Day Term begins. 

8th KS1 Trip to MK Museum 

9th Sports for Champion money deadline 

11th Year 2 Music sessions begin 

14th Arena Theatre visit to school 

17th PA Meeting 7 pm. All welcome. 

31st PA Film Night 5.30-7.30pm 

!ǳǘǳƳƴ нлму 

 



 

 

Local Community Fund  

Your PA & the Co -op  

Our very own PA have been chosen to 

benefit from the 1% of all purchases of all 

own brand products.  

This year we have been awarded the fol-

lowing sum: £9597.90 

This is absolutely amazing!  

Thank you to all those who have 

shopped at the Co -op.  

The funds raised will go towards the sub-

stantial amount required for the play-

ground improvement and refurbishment 

project. Coming soon!!  

Supporting our School:  

 

 

Avoid the Christmas 

shopping crowds!  

 

Shop online at all your favourite stores. Just 

remember to use ôeasy fundraisingõ when 

shopping online and a percentage of all 

your purchases goes to our school!  

Itõs easy ð see website for details. 

 

¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ŦƻǊ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǝƴƎ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ 

ƛƴ bŜŜŘ нлмуΦ ¸ƻǳ ǊŀƛǎŜŘΥ ϻммсΦфлΦ 

Cherry Class News!  

We have had a lovely half term in Cherry Class, 

learning about ôOur Favourite Thingsõ and of 

course Christmas! The main highlight of the term 

has to be the two performances of ôWhoops A 

Daisy Angelõ. They were both fantastic, full of 

very enthusiastic singing and lots of confident 

speaking. Even the technical hitch in the second 

performance didnõt put the children off, and 

they rose to the occasion beautifully.  

The other highlight of the term was our trip to the pantomime. All of the children be-

haved extremely well and were a credit to the school. They all really enjoyed the show, 

and were delighted to see some of the cast outside on our way back to the coach.  

I am really looking forward to the New Year and another term with Cherry Class. We 

have some very exciting topics planned, including ôOut of the Eggõ and ôGo, Explorers, 

Go!õ as well as starting computing lessons and beginning our weekly ôWelly Wednes-

dayõ sessions. More information about each topic will be sent home at the beginning 

of the new term, and will also be on the school website, in the Cherry Class page.  

Mrs OõNeill 

PA Christmas Fair News!  

We raised a fantastic £2050!! Woohoo! A 

HUGE thankyou to all who helped to make 

this such a brilliant success!  



 

 

Living our value: Compassion   

Away  

Thank you for supporting the Bishop of St Al-

banõs Harvest Appeal: Give Peas a Chance.  

We raised £ 85.95 to help farmers in Malawi.  

 

Parking Problems  A number of issues affecting our neighbours and lo-

cal residents has been drawn to our attention.  

Pavement parkers on the corner of Church Green are causing problems 

for residents, who do not have clear visibility of oncoming traffic. Please always park 

with consideration for other road users, and in accordance with the Highway Code.  

Staff at the Old Farm Inn  have been verbally abused on a number of occasions and re-

ceived threatening calls around requests about parking on their  land. This behaviour 

cannot continue.  

We want to maintain good relations with the pub and they have agreed to continue to 

allow us to use their land for parking at the following times ONLY: 

Monday ñThursday : morning drop off and afternoon  pick up.  

If the car park appears busy during an afternoon, there is likely to be a function, in 

which case, PLEASE DO NOT use the pub car park. Their business comes first.  

NO PARKING on FRIDAY due to deliveries at any time of the day, and longer pub open-

ing hours.  

NO PARKING on SAT/SUN, unless you are a customer!  

Please  respect these reasonable requests, so that we can continue to use this addition-

al parking. The situation will be reviewed at the end of this term.   

Thank you for your cooperation.  

Christmas Shoe Box Appeal 
Thank you to all those who were 

able to support the ôOperation 

Christmas Child Shoebox Appealõ.  

A small mountain of shoeboxes (about 

61 in total, with over 20 from the 

school) gathered in our entrance ar-

ea, and were collected in preparation 

for their onward journey to those chil-

dren who would not otherwise receive 

any Christmas gifts. YOU will have made a real differ-

ence to these children. Thank you. 



 

 

News from Blossom Class  

Pre-school have been very 
busy since being back after 
half term. We started with a 
fun week where the children 
took part in dressing up, ap-
ple bobbing, musical bumps 
and a variety of arts and  
crafts. 
 
 
 
 

As the weather is starting to turn colder, it is important that the children are dressed 
appropriately for winter, therefore we ask that all children have a winter coat, hat, 
gloves and Wellie boots. Please ensure all items of clothing are clearly la-
belled. This will ensure that the children will be provided an outdoor learning ex-
perience every session and the 'English' weather will not stop us having fun! 

 
We have explored a range of different celebrations such as Diwali and 
Bonfire night, with the children having a go at acting out the Diwali sto-
ry. The Children also made lots of colourful firework pictures, which are 
displayed on our art work board.  
Thank you for all of your kind donations for Children in Need, the chil-
dren thoroughly enjoyed making their Pudsey masks.  
Together we have created a wonderful Poppy display using a range of 
materials, please come inside to have a look, we were very proud of 
our children on Remembrance Day during our two minute silence. 
  
The theme this term is óOn the Farmô  and the children have already 

enjoyed learning about the different roles a farmer has. They have made their very own 
butter, bread from scratch, had a turn in ómilkingô a cow and rounded up a herd of sheep in 
PE lessons. The children have proved they make Fantastic farmers already. 
 
The óOn the farmô leaflets have now been sent home with the new class project on, which is 
to make an animal mask. Enjoy! We are looking forward to seeing these creations by the 
14
th

 December 2018 please. 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

We are excited to start making home made Christmas decorations, putting up our Christ-
mas tree, singing lots of Christmas songs and wearing our Christmas Jumpers!!  
 
Pre-School Team 

 


